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EDITORIAL 

THE DAY OF PRAYER 

At a Crusade Rally in the Moncton Church 
last Sunday, it was announced that Friday, 
June 26th, is to be a day of prayer throughout 
the Denomination, to pray especially for the 
Camp Meetings and Crusade work of the 
summer months, 

This ought to be a welcomed announcement, 
for as we said in a recent editorial, the extent 
of God’s blessing upon us and our efforts dur- 
ing the summer months, will be largely deter- 
mined by the amount of praying we do in 
preparation. We feel there is no need to write 
at length to bring proofs that God works in 
answer to prayer. That we Snow and have 
often seen. Our need is to put into practice 
what we already know. The call to us all is to 
pray. 

But for the day of prayer to be denomina- 
tion-wide and properly carried through, some 
leadership will be necessary. We would sug- 
gest to the pastors that we all keep this com- 
ing prayer effort before our people. Let us 
give the leadership and call our people to rally 
and join us in prayer. Church prayer, family 
prayer, and private prayer can make June 26th 
a memorable day, and prepare the way of the 
Lord as He comes to visit us through the 
summer months. LW. oT 

BEGGING AND CHOOSING 

It is our privilege to pray boldly. It is often 
said, “Beggars must not be choosers.” But 
here is a place where beggars may be choosers. 
And beggars we are when we come before the 
Throne of Grace—otherwise, “grace is no 
more grace,” Nevertheless, because grace is 
grace, the beggar-petitioner may come, find 
acceptance, ask, and ask boldly. 

Sir Walter Raleigh once made a request of 
the Queen, and she petulantly answered, “Ra- 
leigh, when will you leave off begging?” Sir 
Walter replied, “When your Majesty leaves 
off giving.” And his request was granted. But 
the God of all grace never grows weary of our 
asking and never rebukes us for coming.— 
Henry W. Frost. 
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A CALL TO PRAYER 

This is to request all cur pastors and people, 
and all others interested in our Church and 
the work of the Kingdom, to observe Friday, 
June 25th. as a day of prayer. 

Pray for the forthcoming Alliance Sessions 
that God may give grace and guidance in all 
our deliberations. 

Pray for Beulah and Riverside Camp Meet- 
ings that great blessing may be upon both 
these important assemblies. 

Pray for the Youth Camps to be held at 
Beulah and Riverside that in them our young 
people may be edified and strengthened. 

Pray for Daily Vacation Bible School work 
to be carried on at Beuloh and in the local 
churches during the summer. 

Pray for the campaigns to be hold this 
summer that the Lord may open doors of ser- 
vice to us and give us a fruitful ministry. 

Pray for the future of the denominational 
work, for our Missionary work, Foreign and 
Home, for Bethany Bible College, for all our 
churches, that the Lord may lead us forward 
in intensive evangelism. 

Let us make Friday, June 25th. a real day 
of prayer for the work. 

In secret, around the family altar, and in 
the house of the Lord, let us pray unitedly and 
fervently for the help of God. 

B. C. Cochrane, Superintendent. 

NOTE: Will pastors please make announce- 
ment of this appeal. —B. C. 

ALLIANCE NOTICE 

The Sixty-Sixth Annual Session of the Alli- 
ance of the Reformed Baptist Church will 
convene at Beulah Camp Ground on Wednes- 
day, June 30, 1954. A devotional! service will 
be held at 10.30 a, m. and the frst business 
session will open at 2.00 p. m. 

H. R. Ingersoll], 

Alliance Secretary 

AVAILABLE FOR SUPPLY WORK 

Lic. G. eMacCallunl 8 A" 'B. Ed. will be 
available for supply work from July 1 - Aug. 
30, 1954, His address is, 224 Cameron St., 
Moncton, N. B, 

CONGRATULATIONS 
CLASS OF 1954 

The day of triumph arrives.” Students who 
have successfully completed their course of 
study make last minute preparations for the 
event so full of meaning for those graduating 
from Bethany. 

On Saturday, May 29, the annual banquet 
was held in the Triangle Room of the local 
Y. M. C. A. in honor of our graduating class. 
Rev. N. E. Trafton was master of ceremonies 
and Karl Gorman, president of the graduating 
class, introduced students who participated in 
the programme of the evening. The class 
prophecy, will and poem were a source of 
interest and amusement to all present. Rev. 
Walter Davis, President of the Yarmouth 
County Ministerial Institute, extended con- 
gratulations and best wishes to the graduates, 
and words of appreciation for the work of our 
school in the community. A special feature of 
the evening was the presentation of a gift to 
Mrs. Vesta Mullen for her faithful service as 
a teacher and supervisor of student activities. 
Many parents and friends from Nova Scotia, 
New Brunswick and Prince Edward Island 
were present to share in the joy of the occa- 
sion. 

Sunday dawned clear and bright with the 
promise of unusual blessing. Dr. Peter Wise- 
man, of Nyack, N. Y., delivered the Baccalaur- 
eate Sermon, choosing as his theme, “The 
Need of Vision.” The Lord drew near and our 
hearts were melted with a new determination 
to look up and go forth into the ripened har- 
vest. 

The graduation exercises were held in the 
Yarmouth North Baptist Church with a capa- 
city attendance. Fifteen graduates received 
diplomas at the hands of Rev. N. E. Trafton, 
President, and Rev. W. E. Green, High School 
Principal. Vernon Shaw was the Salutatory, 
and Karl Gorman the Valedictory. Dr. Peter 
Wiseman using as his theme, “The Principle 
of Redemption,” challenged the graduates to 
follow the example of Jesus expressed in the 
words, “He saved others, himself He cannot 
save.” Helene Shaw was the soloist, and the 
benediction was pronounced by Rev. L. K 
Mullen. 

After congratulations and best wishes still- 
ness again reigns on Bethany Campus, but in 
the sillness a deep abiding confidence in those 
who have gone from our fellowship into the 
battle for truth, and an earnest petition that 
Bethany may continue her ministry of salva- 
tion and service. 

Stewardship is not a question of large gifts; 
it is a question of being faithful with what 
we have. God does not measure what we 
bring; He weighs it. He simply asks that we 
bring what we have, our best, and lay it at 
His feet.—H. A. Vernon. 
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